Date: December 23, 2022

To: Cities For Christ Board of Directors From: William "Scott" Sullenberger

Re: My Resignation Effective Immediately

Dear Steve Koko, Denise LaRocco, Steve Theofanous, and Joe Slone,

This is my official letter of resignation to the Cities For Christ Board of Directors. I am not in agreement with the course of events that have transpired in the last few weeks and I also believe that it does not matter to those in power what I think or believe except for Joe Slone. Thus, my resignation is effective today and I am not interested in any severance offerings given the true identity of CFC at its core.

Sincerely,

Pastor William Scott Sullenberger